
  
ROSSETT ACRE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Pannal Ash Road, Harrogate HG2 9PH 
Telephone: 01423 561579                   
e-mail: office@rap.rklt.co.uk 
website: www.rossettacre.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Corrine Penhale           Deputy Headteacher: Kate Woodcock 

 Our school: 
‘Excellence and happiness for all’ 

Charity No.1048680 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 https://rklt.sharepoint.com/teams/RAPOfficeTeam/Shared Documents/Admin Archive/NEWSLETTERS/Newsletters 2023-2024/Newsletter 11 July 2024draft.docx 

 

NEWSLETTER FOR ROSSETT ACRE – 11 July 2024 

 
Hello everyone, I hope you had a good weekend. We continue to rush towards the end of term and there 
is so much going on; it is super busy in school. Our Y6 children have been visiting their secondary 
schools and we have been pleased to welcome more of our youngest children who will be joining our 
school in September for our EYFS Taster Day 3.  
 
Yesterday, our children met their new teachers and spent the morning with them and we had our Meet 
the Teacher Parent event after school, Year 3 and Year 4 took part in Sports Day and in the evening we 
held our Annual Music Concert, this year, at Harrogate Grammar School. Tommorrow, Year 5 & Year 6 
have their Sports Day at Rossett School and EYFS and KS1 have their Rosset’s Got Talent Celebration 
Assembly! Wow! 
 
QUOTE OF THE WEEK 
‘The human capacity for burden is like bamboo - far more flexible than you’d ever believe at first 
glance.’ (Jodi Picoult, Author) 
 
  

Forthcoming dates for your diary 

Fri 12 July Feast on the Field (for children only during school hours) 

Fri 12 July Year 5 & 6 Sports Day at Rossett School – 9.30am. Please indicate if you are 

attending. https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub 

Tues 16 July Parents’ evening appointments if you wish to discuss your child’s report 3.45-6pm 

Tues 16 July *NEW* Y6 Disco 

Tues 16 July  *NEW* Year 1 Visit to Harlow Carr 

Wed 17July *NEW* Year 5 Mosque visit 

Thurs 18 July Parents’ picnic – See below 

Fri 19 July  Last day of term – school finishes at 2.30pm  

School Uniform as usual unless your child’s teacher says otherwise e.g. treat day for 

the class. 

 

http://www.rossettacre.n-yorks.sch.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub


YEAR 6 SATS – A HUGE CONGRATULATIONS TO YOU ALL 
Our Y6 children will receive their SATs results tomorrow. Each child has worked so hard throughout their 
primary school life and at the moment, the SATs results in Y6 are used nationally to test the children’s 
knowledge. However, I want our Y6 children to know that the SATs are only a point in time; they don’t 
define a child. Each and every child at Rossett Acre is unique, amazing, creative and worth so much 
more than just a score at the end of year 6. Be proud of who you are and what you have achieved in 
your life to date. Watch the video as a reminder that you are fabulous just the way you are! 
https://www.facebook.com/morethanascore/videos/457085591755042/ 

(If you don’t have Facebook, once you’ve clicked on the link, click on the cross in the right hand corner 
and then scroll down to the bottom of the video and click on the cross (x) next to the sound icon to hear 
it.) 

PICTURE BOOK ASSEMBLY 

 
On Tuesday, for our Picture Book Assembly, Mrs Wood read a ‘Little 
People, Big Dreams’ book about Frida Kahlo written by Maria Isabel Sanchez 
Vigara and illustrated by Gee Fan Eng.  
The book links to this famous artists birthday which is celebrated on the 6th 

July.  

If you would would like to hear the story for yourself, you can do so here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wZtbh46iAV8 

The music played this week was: La Cucaracha by The Mariachis. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the children who received a certificate in our celebration assembly:  Benjamin F (AC),  
Otis A (ER), Hannah J (JW), Toby R (EM), Heston H (JJ/CR), Toby M (KM), Whole class (PA/EH), 
Whole class (AI/LS).  
 
PARENT PICNIC INFORMATION 
Come and join us on the field with your children for a picnic and be entertained by our fabulous Singing 
Squad on Thursday 18th July. Remember to bring a blanket or seat to sit on, and of course a picnic! 
Gates will open between 2:30pm and 2:45pm to allow parents to come in and pick their child/children up 
from their normal classroom door. Unfortunately, due to safeguarding reasons, if you cannot get here 
between 2:30pm and 2:45pm you will have to wait until the gates officially open at 3:10pm. If you are 
unable to attend the picnic, please do feel free to send your child with a snack so they can sit with their 
class on the field and have something to eat. 
 
In order that our teachers know who will be leaving their class early, please complete the online form 

below confirming your attendance by Tuesday 16th July. 

https://forms.office.com/e/XA17Tiwezt 

 

E-SAFETY – PARENT CONTROLS 

Please find below a link to some useful information which will help you set up parental controls 
on various devices. 
https://www.knowsleyclcs.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Parental-Controls-booklet-2024.pdf 

  

https://www.facebook.com/morethanascore/videos/457085591755042/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wZtbh46iAV8
https://forms.office.com/e/XA17Tiwezt
https://www.knowsleyclcs.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Parental-Controls-booklet-2024.pdf


HEALTHY SCHOOLS GOLD AWARD 

We are delighted to inform you that we have just been awarded the Gold 
Healthy Schools Award. 

We are proud of the recognition we have received for our commitment to being 

a healthy school. This award recognises our hard work and dedication to always 

supporting the children in being healthy both physically and mentally at Rossett 

Acre Primary School. We have provided evidence to showcase our work in 5 

areas; Active Lives, Emotional Health and Wellbeing, Food in Schools, PSHE 

curriculum and Staff Wellbeing in order to achieve the gold status.  

 

 

 

PLATINUM SPORTS AWARD 

More fabulous news! 

We have been awarded the School Games Platinum Award for the first 
time. 

 
We are delighted to announce that we, Rossett Acre Primary School, have achieved the School Games 
PLATINUM Mark Award for the 2023/24 academic year. The School Games Mark is a Government-led 
award scheme launched in 2012, facilitated by the Youth Sport Trust to reward schools for their 
commitment to the development of competition across their school and into the community, and we are 
delighted to have been recognised for our success.  
 
Our sporting achievements this year include:  
 
- consistently creating participation experiences that focus on how pupils move, connect, think and feel, 
helping them understand and develop their own relationship with movement and physical activity to find 
value, enjoyment and meaning.  
 
- ensuring we provide active playtimes for all year groups through the provision led by our Year 5 
Playleaders. - working on building character development for our least active pupils, building up their 
resilience through sport activities.  
 
- developing links with local communities and completing several inspiring projects.  
 
- engaging with national sporting opportunities; including International Women's Day and the #letgirlsplay 
initiative. 
 
- providing teacher CPD, where staff have been encouraged to make each lesson as physically active as 
possible, getting children moving throughout the day and limiting those inactive periods.  
 



- pupils taking part more frequently in intra-competitions within the school day and also inter competitions 
where they compete against children from other schools, showing greater determination and finding 
strength in their teamwork.  
 
As part of our application, we were asked to fulfil criteria in the areas of participation, competition, 
workforce and clubs, and we are pleased that the hard work of everyone at our school has been 
rewarded this year.  
 
A special thanks to Mrs Wood as our PE Lead who has worked tirelessly to support the physical literacy 
of our pupils both within the school day and through engaging participation in external competitions. 
 
Coverage of the Platinum award at Rossett 
Acre.  https://www.harrogateadvertiser.co.uk/news/people/harrogate-school-wins-highest-award-for-
sports-provision-from-government-4696039 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to those of you who always arrive on time and attend school regularly. It really is 

appreciated. 

When is too sick for school?  
 

 

Send me to school if… 

I have runny nose and little cough but no other symptoms.  

I haven’t taken any fever reducing medicine in past 24 hours and I haven’t had a fever in that 

time.  

I haven’t vomited or had any diarrhoea for 48 hours.  

I am feeling tired and haven’t had much sleep. 
  

Eco Committee’s Weekly Top Tip: 

Dry clothes outside or on a rack inside to save energy 

 

      Attendance: 5 July 2024 to 11 July 2024 
96.02% 

 

Number of pupils late at least once this week - 15 

Remember: The gates open at 8.40pm and school starts promptly at 8.50am. 

 

 

 

https://www.harrogateadvertiser.co.uk/news/people/harrogate-school-wins-highest-award-for-sports-provision-from-government-4696039
https://www.harrogateadvertiser.co.uk/news/people/harrogate-school-wins-highest-award-for-sports-provision-from-government-4696039


 

 

 

 

 

Keep me at home if… 

I have a high temperature.  

I am vomiting or have diarrhoea.  

I have pink and crusty eyes. You will need to seek advice from the pharmacist.  

 

 

Call the doctor if… 

I have a rash that does not disappear when pressed with a glass.  

I have vomited and had diarrhoea for more than 2 days.  

I have the sniffles for more than 2 days.  

I have had a high temperature for more than 2 days 
 
 
 

2ND HAND UNIFORM 
We have 2nd hand jumpers and cardigans looking for a new home. Stock up now for next term. We 
mostly have small cardigans, but jumpers are available in all sizes. Email your request to Mrs Vlack, 
including the sizes you need and the class to deliver to: vlackg@rap.rklt.co.uk 
 
PTA NEWS 
Save The Date! 
We are taking over the 2km Harrogate Junior Parkrun on 20th October 2024! 

Please help support our children and school and donate at: https://www.justgiving.com/page/rossett-

acre-pta-1720639977215?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Frossett-acre-pta-

1720639977215&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_campaign=pfp-whatsapp 

 
 
 

  

https://www.justgiving.com/page/rossett-acre-pta-1720639977215?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Frossett-acre-pta-1720639977215&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_campaign=pfp-whatsapp
https://www.justgiving.com/page/rossett-acre-pta-1720639977215?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Frossett-acre-pta-1720639977215&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_campaign=pfp-whatsapp
https://www.justgiving.com/page/rossett-acre-pta-1720639977215?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Frossett-acre-pta-1720639977215&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_campaign=pfp-whatsapp


COMMUNITY 
 

 

                

 

  



Get creative with the Summer Reading Challenge 2024! 
 

 
 
Children can once again sign up for FREE for the Summer Reading Challenge at their local library during 
the holidays. This year the theme is Marvellous Makers and is all about firing up imagination through the 
power of reading and creative expression.  
  
The challenge for children is to read 6 library books of their choice and collect special stickers and other 
prizes along the way – everyone who finishes will receive a limited-edition Marvellous Makers medal and 
a certificate. Any child aged 4 to 11 can join in and the challenge runs from Saturday 13th July until 
Saturday 7th September. 
 
There will also be a fantastic programme of activities in libraries all summer, many of them free. Families 
can find out what’s happening locally by contacting their library, visiting the website Summer Reading 
Challenge | North Yorkshire Council, or on their local library Facebook pages. To find out more about the 
challenge, please watch our promotional video 
 
 

 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/leisure-tourism-and-culture/libraries/summer-reading-challenge
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/leisure-tourism-and-culture/libraries/summer-reading-challenge
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0wPtu_bpxcI&t=8s


 

 

 
 



  I hope you all have a great weekend. Come on England, for Sunday! 

   

 
 
Corrine Penhale 
Headteacher 


